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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Inc.

TONIGHTS MEETING -  13 JUNE 2023
CLUB FORUM

Bulletin              Volume No 1

                            Issue  No 21

Meeting;           13 June  2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES
Members must complete the RSVP response, or advise Avis, with your attendance, apology, 
guests, any special dietary requirements for you or guests, by the Monday 8 days before a 
meeting for catering purposed. If you fail to apologise you will be charged the cost of the meal. 
Visiting Rotarians, guests or Friends please advise Avis on avis@amcomms.com.au  (0418 
411 404) or John on johnehartley@me.com (0422 383 583) , by the 8 days before a meeting  
you intend attending..	

NOTE; JOINT BOARD MEETING PRIOR TO MEETING
The night of 13 June will be a Club Forum at which the following matters 
specifically will be discussed, and to which every member is invited to contribute 
on the night. Other matters of general interest will also be dicussed; 

•	 Yeoval Central Public School – General discussion. President Norm will 		
	 have visited Yeoval last Monday 30th May, to discuss possible collaboration 	
	 with the school. Norm has information to share with the members on 			 
	 what the School may want or need, and if a collaboration does eventuate, 		
	 when it may occur, in his Presidents report. This proposal should be a 		
	 wide discussion by all the club members.
•	 	 Ian Garrard, Introduction and short video on the Golden Needle project 		

	 (5min) shown to other Turkish Club	
•	 	 Andre Hariman – “My Role as your President” and the proposed program 		

	 for 2023/2024. This will have been discussed at the joint Board meeting 		
	 on 13 June, and Incoming Board members may wish to expand on the 		
	 proposed programs for their areas.

•	 Changeover Dinner on 13 July – General discussion about the evening. 		
	 Norm Gibson and Andre Hariman.
•	 Chatswood Roseville Golf Day, advised by Michael MacQuillan as currently 	
	 planned now for 18th OCTOBER, 2023. Michael and Andre Hariman to 		
	 discuss 
•	 Other matters which members may wish to raise for discussion.
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
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I have suggested in the last 2 editions of the Bulletin that the 
Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville forms some type of liaison 
with the Yeoval Central School in central NSW which has 
approximately 100 students from kindergarten to year 12. Its 
indigenous population is around 30%. The students come from 
a relatively low socio-economic background which sometimes 
impacts their educational opportunities. Yeoval has a population 
of under 300.

At our last meeting Warren McGurgan of the Rotary Club of Belrose told us of 
how his club has, for the past 26 years, been giving support and assistance to the 
students of the Peak Hill Central School, which is about 40 Kms from Yeoval as 
the crow flies.

I recently drove to Yeoval and on Tuesday the 30th of May met with Trish 
Henderson, the Principal, and Helen Tremain, the Secondary Head Teacher, and 
we had initial discussions as to whether, and if so how, our club can work in with 
them and the school to assist the students.

Our meeting was not overly extensive nor detailed as they had to fit me in with 
their classes but they expressed interest in our hosting an excursion to Sydney 
early next year by about 15 members of Years 9 and 10, together with 2 or 3 
staff  members. About 4 days and 3 nights. There is no train service from Yeoval 
and the once per day train from nearby Wellington arrives in Sydney at an 
inconvenient time so they will catch a bus to Lithgow and a train to Sydney then 
stay at a hostel close to Central.
 
They would appreciate us showing them various aspects of Sydney. “An Urban 
Challenge”. Some random suggestions were the Jewish Museum, a football 
match, Luna Park, an art gallery and a walk over the Harbour Bridge. No need to 
hire a bus as they should experience ‘the joys of public transport’.

From previous experience the cost is in the vicinity of $500 each student for a 3 
day trip but I do not know how that is made up. They receive a subsidy of $220 
but I do not know where that comes from. Somehow they manage to raise the 
additional money. “No child misses out!” Obviously our club will subsidise their 
expenses and entertainment but the nature and extent of same will have to be 
clarified closer to the day.

During my visit to the school I attended 2 ‘class rooms’ which were small rooms 
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occupied by one and two students respectively, a table and chairs, and a monitor. 
They were being taught on a subject for the Higher School Certificate not 
otherwise taught at their school, by a teacher who is located in a distant location, 
to students who may be spread over many thousands of square kilometers. That 
is normal education in many Australian country towns, similar to the Alice Springs 
School of the Air. Such are the difficulties faced by our bush students and their 
amazing teachers.

I have subsequently written to Trish and Helen and asked for their further 
suggestions on an interaction between our club and their school between now and 
the end of this year.
A visit to Yeoval to mentor students in Years 11 and 12 as to future career 
opportunities, as done in Peak Hill by Belrose club members? Provision of books, 
new or used, to the students or the school library? Naturally I would like to keep 
up the momentum and I hope you will support me.

I will mention this matter at our Board and Club meetings on the 13th of June and 
ask for approval and support for my ongoing discussions with the Yeoval Central 
School. There will be a cost to our club but the extent of same will depend on what 
assistance we are asked to give. If you have experience or suggestions on how 
we can help in the coming 6 months please discuss with me, Andre Hariman our 
President-elect or Phil Dunbar, our incoming Community Service Director.

Norm Gibson
Below and Next page; A school excersion, and the School Newsletter
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LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 23 MAY 2023

Club Membership 	39 Guest Speakers 1

Members Present 25	 Make-ups 	 0

Apologies 	14 Guests 6

No Apologies   0 Partners      0

Attendance Percentage 64.1% Visiting Rotarians 	 1

BIRTHDAYS - JUNE 2023
	
	
	 7	 Arthur MARSHLL
	 16	 Mike HARROWELL
	 17	 Peggy YU

BUNNINGS  BBQ’s

Excellent result from 4 June; $ 2,725
REMINDER

NEXT BBQ - 29 July
Please advise Peter Lefmann ASAP if you can assist 

on of this day.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction Vote of 
Thanks

13 June Club Forum - Joint Board 
meeting

Norm Gibson
Andre Hariman

27 June Speaker; Mikhail Prokopenko; 
“How to Connect Security and 
Recovery in a New Deal for 
Ukraine

TBA TBA

11 July Chatswood Roseville Rotary 
Change Over Meeting

Norm Gibson
Andre Hariman

MEETING ROSTER

5
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SHELTERBOX CERTIFICATE

Lifetime Giving
Blue Diamond Award

for the Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville.
Mike Greenslade, CEO of ShelterBox Australia presented the Rotary Club of 
Chatswood Roseville with the prestigious Blue Diamond Award which recognises 
‘lifetime giving of a club’ of $100,000 or more.

The Rotary club of Chatswood Roseville is the only Rotary Cub in Australia 
to receive this award.

ShelterBox has been supported by the Rotary Club of Chatswood since 2004 
constantly making contributions towards this good cause, resulting in winning Gold 
Awards for the past 5 years.

The financial support the RCCR provides to ShelterBox addresses homelessness 
caused by natural disasters and conflicts. In 2022 ShelterBox assisted over 
400,000 people, over 80,000 families in 12 different countries in Europe, Africa, 
Middle East and Asia.

This year alone the RCCR raised $10,000 in donations for ShelterBox to attend to 
the needs of the earthquake victims in Türkiye/Northern Syria.

To fund past and future support for ShelterBox we organise International Dinners, 
like the Oktoberfest, organise car rallies, as well as making direct requests to the 
community for donations. 

ShelterBox believes that shelter is a basic human right.

The 2022 ShelterBox I Rotary Partnership Impact report is available at www.
shelterboxaustralia.org.au

Thank you to all our supporters.
PP Peter Timmermann
ShelterBox Ambassador 
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APP Media Release
Date: 26 April 2023

NSW INSPIRATIONAL WOMEN’S AWARDS 2023
NOMINATIONS ARE NOW OPEN

The Rotary Inspirational Women’s Awards were launched on 26 April 2022 on 
board the Windeward-Bound Youth Development Sail Training Vessel in Sydney 
Harbour.
The NSW Awards are an initiative of the combined efforts of a group of passionate
Women Rotarians in the Greater Sydney and Illawarra Clubs, in keeping 
with Rotary’s motto of ’Service Above Self’. The purpose of the Awards is to 
acknowledge and celebrate community service performed by women through 
their vocations, selfless gifts of their skills, and their time in various activities and 
endeavours. 

The Awards recognise the work done by women, the “quiet achievers”, whose 
actions inspire others and make a real difference in their communities.

While individual organisations have specific internal awards, RIWA recognises 
service to the community across all sectors in each of the geographic areas 
of NSW. It recognises the NSW general community and is about commitment, 
dedication, perseverance, and proactivity in improving the lives of others.

The Awards are open to all women above the age of 18 across NSW and 
members oF the public are encouraged to submit online nominations at:
https://riwa.awardsplatform.com

The Hon Jodie Harrison MP, Minister for Women, Minister for Seniors, and 
Minister for the Prevention of Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault said:
“The 2023 Inspirational Women’s Awards shine a light on the incredible 
contributions of the quiet achievers in our communities. I strongly encourage the 
public to nominate a woman who is working to improve the live of others whilst 
looking for no recognition themselves.
Every day across NSW, women are uplifting our communities, from supporting 
local sporting organisations, to health and social services and educational 
endeavours. The Awards are one way we can show women that we value their 
time, efforts and commitment to helping our communities thrive.
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”Proudly hosted by: Rotary District 9675 website: www.riwa.com.au
PO Box 161 email: riwa.chairperson@gmail.com
Westgate, NSW 2048

The Awards are divided into three categories: Urban, Rural and Health. These are 
further divided into:
1. Young Inspirational Woman of the Year – 18-30 years of age
2. Inspirational Woman of the Year - 30+ years of age
3. Inspirational Health Worker – 18-30 years of age and 30+ years of age
4. A total of 24 finalists will be recognised.

Everyone knows at least one woman, irrespective of age and vocation, who excels 
by volunteering quietly, giving of her time to make a real difference to the lives of 
others.
These women inspire others and are real role models.

A panel of independent judges, from Rotary across NSW, will assess nominees on 
their community service which best exemplifies Rotary’s motto of Service Above 
Self, achievements, and personal attributes.

Nominations close on 16 June 2023 and finalists will be announced on 26 
July 2023. 
The winners will be announced at an Awards ceremony to be held in Sydney on 
10 September 2023.

Rotary brings together a global network of volunteer leaders dedicated to tackling 
the world’s most pressing humanitarian challenges. Rotary connects 1.4 million 
members of more than 46,000 Rotary clubs in over 200 countries and geographic 
areas. 

Their work improves lives at both the local and international levels, from helping 
those in need in their own communities to working toward a polio-free world.

Enquiries can be made to:

RIWA Chair: Rae-Anne Medforth
Email: riwa.chairperson@gmail.com
Phone: 0411 054 119
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RAVENSWOOD SCHOOL
Tuesday 25 July.

Richard Green is calling for volunteers to assist with 
the Science and Engineering Challenge to be held at 
the Ravenswood School on Tuesday 25 July.
 
Richard needs 10 members to volunteer.
Volunteers need to arrive at the School by 8.30 am for 
a 9.00 am start to the challenge.
The exercise should finish at 3.00 pm.

Please email Richard to advise him if you can assist.

Full details and Registration available in the May Issue of District ENews
.
DG Mina Howard and DGE Christine Owen invite you to join friends and leaders 
from across the District as we celebrate the service and accomplishments of 
Rotarians over the past year as we imagined Rotary, and begin to grow Rotary 
together in 2023-2024, creating hope in the world.

All of the videos of each session for both the PELD Training and the DA Training 
all sessions from 15th April to 30th April have been uploaded onto the District 
website. 
The PELD 2023 videos and PowerPoints are in the form of a single document 
containing all of the links for each session of the day can be found on the District 
9685 website and under the heading Learning and Development.

The District Assembly2023 videos and PowerPoints can be found on the District 
9685 website and under the heading Learning and Development.

PRESIDENT ELECT LEARNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
(PELD) AND DISTRICT ASSEMBLY (DA) VIDEO 

RECORDINGS AND POWERPOINTS FOR 2023 - 2024
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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Educational 
Sponsorships in Vietnam

Lifestart Foundation Inc in Vietnam is keeping us informed of the 
progress of our sponsored student Pham Ngoc Thu Thao is making. Thao was 
initially sponsored by the Rotary Club of Chatswood in January 2015 and has 
just finished first term in year 3 at Ho Chi Minh University of Social Sciences and 
Humanities, studying English Linguistics and Literature where she is progressing 
well. Her overall results are 8.3/10. A complete copy of the report is available upon 
request.
  
Lifestart and their students appreciate the support they receive from the Rotary 
Club of Chatswood Roseville and would be delighted if the Rotary Club would 
continue this support.

Picture of Pham Ngoc Thu Thao in Hoi An
PP Peter Timmermann

A board member of Lifestart Foundation Inc, Mr. Ken Hopkins provided the 
attached Information for our members to get a better understanding of their 
services. 
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Lifestart Foundation Inc.
Report to Rotary Club of Chatswood 

Founded in 2000 by Australian Karen Leonard OAM and supported by a team of 
dedicated volunteers, Lifestart Foundation applies a holistic approach to helping 
those in need through proven working programs and initiatives which are designed 
to effect a generational change.

Lifestart Foundation is an Australian registered charity which provides sustainable 
assistance to disadvantaged people in Vietnam. It’s main focus is providing 
educational scholarships, but also gives assistance across many areas, including 
house building, vocational training, emergency aid and medical support.

Accomplishments
•	 Hundreds of educational scholarships granted to disadvantaged children.
•	 Annual career days provided to four Danang Universities for Year 11 		
	 and 12 students.
•	 Annual two-day career trip to Hue University of Medicine and Pharmacy 		
	 provided for Year 11 and 12 students.
•	 English lessons provided to hundreds of students in order to improve their 	

 13
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	 employment and study prospects.
•	 The Lifestart Foundation Free School (2006-2014) catered to extremely 		
       poor, illiterate, disadvantaged, neglected and abused children from 8-20 years 	
	 of age who were not able to continue in main stream education. 
•	 Over 45 at-risk youth mentored and sponsored into traineeships under 	
	 the Jobstart program.
•	 Hundreds of bicycles and ebikes have been provided to young people 		
	 which has allowed them to attend school and training.
•	 Education essentials provided for orphans including food allowances, 		
	 warm coats/clothes, school uniforms, books and supplies.
•	 Provided hundreds of laptops and computers to High School and 			
	 University students.

Direct student sponsorship is a positive way to ensure that a child will receive 
ongoing support for their education. All students are monitored and mentored 
regularly to ensure that academic achievement and dedication to study is 
maintained. Sponsors of our students receive regular updates on their progress 
along with a current photos. Scholarships include the provision of school fees, 
extra classes, books, stationery, uniforms and transport where needed.

Refer to https://www.lifestartfoundation.org.au for more details on Lifestart 
Foundations operations in Vietnam.

IT WAS THE 20TH OF MAY. ON A CHILLY 
MORNING, THE SHORE MUNA SQUAD ARRIVED 
AT ARDEN HIGH SCHOOL, READY TO DEBATE A 
RANGE OF ISSUES. 
MUNA, or the Model United Nations Assembly, is 
an annual international competition that aims to 
test the debating skills, knowledge of the country 
applicable to certain issues and national dress of 
students who represent a selected delegation. The 
countries of Japan and the UK had the pleasure of 

being represented by the highly capable Michael Kwak, Daniel Kang, Braden Dent 
(United Kingdom), Oli Mezrani, Killian Featherstone, and Ari Carboni (Japan). 
The morning brought about excited discussion between each delegation, with 
conversation ranging from potential alliances, to who wore the most outrageous 
costume. Day one saw the discussion of four resolutions, being:
•	 McDonald’s as a world food
•	 Action on climate change
•	 Borders and national sovereignty 
•	 Exploitation of space.

It was obvious from the get-go that Shore was a school that was not to be messed 
with, with National debater Michael Kwak silencing his competition with an array of 

  14
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words that few could even comprehend, and Daniel Kang dominating proceedings 
in a particularly regal crown and outfit. Unfortunately, the Shore MUNA team was 
struck apart, with debating mastermind Michael Kwak having to attend a national 
debate. 

The Shore team arrived on day two of MUNA to seal the deal, with a total of two 
resolutions to be debated over the five hours. Alliances were further strengthened, 
but bridges were also burnt. 
The delegation of Russia dealt with the challenge of even speaking at this point, 
as they struggled to provide an amendment to given resolutions without severe 
clamour from the NATO delegations. 
Although no Shore team placed in the top three, we knew where we truly 
belonged - back home. It was truly an unforgettable experience. As a non-
debater myself, getting used to ‘the lingo’ took some time, but was worth it by the 
cessation of the resolution. 
I’d like to congratulate my fellow Shore delegations on their outstanding 
performance. 

Additionally, I’d like to thank Rotary for sponsoring us so that we could have this 
wonderful experience. MUNA is such an excellent opportunity for all Shore boys, 
as it allows you to meet and collaborate with people from all types of backgrounds 
and contexts and have some fun too.

Dear Rotary Club, 

I would like to start by thanking you for the opportunity for us to compete in the 
MUNA competition, through your sponsorship of our team. 
The MUNA experience last weekend was something all of us had never 
experienced before and it was an incredibly unique time. We all thoroughly 
enjoyed the experience and learnt a lot throughout the weekend.
It was a very rewarding and developing experience, being given the opportunity 
to represent a country (Japan) and speak on critical issues and topics in today’s 
society from the 6 resolutions. 
The Japanese delegation did a good job at speaking upon those topics whether 
it was through seconding an amendment or through being asked to speak on the 
topic and we saw a noticeable improvement in our MUNA skills as the weekend 
went on.
 
Personally, this experience at a MUNA competition has brought up the idea of 
doing more public speaking and debating style events as I found it very rewarding.
Again, thank you very much for the opportunity.

Warm regards,
The Japanese delegation from Shore school.
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Friday 15 March 2024
Saturday 16 March 2024.
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CROWNE PLAZA HOTEL TERRIGAL
SPECIAL ROOM RATE OFFER CLOSES 30 JUNE 2023

PHOTO - GORDON WATERHOUSE MEMORIAL MUSIC 
SCHOLARSHIP 2023; REPORT NEXT BULLETIN
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CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY GOLF DAY
18 OCTOBER 2023 - PYMBLE GOLF COURSE

Michael MacQuillan, and his team, are planning for a Golf Day at the

PYMBLE GOLF COURSE
 MONDAY 18th OCTOBER, am.

More details to come.
All club members golfers and friends should start inviting your golfing friends to 

come along, or forming a foursome for a fun day.

Even if your not a golfer there still will be task for members to assist with. 

FRIENDS OF OUR ROTARY CLUB

Friends of our Rotary Club are always most welcome to join in, or volunteer 
to participate in, any of the Club’s activities, including assiting at the Bunnings 
BBQ’s, School Mothers and Fathers days, and attending any of the social events 
and other outings of the club.

Or to come to a dinner meeting and experience the friendship of the Club and 
interesting guest speakers.

All events appear in the Dinner Bulletin (See Club Calendar) so if you notice an 
event or activity you would wish to help with or join in, contact Andre Hariman on 
0479 178 999, or by email at ahariman@tpg.com.au 

Friends are always most welcome at a Dinner - just use the contacts shown under 
“Attendance and Apologies” on page 1 of the Bulletin.
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION and SERVICE	 
	       Director; PP Neil Howie
	 Club Service Officer; Wayne Kearns
	 Programs;  PP Neil Howie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

               Director PP Peter Lewis; Megan Evans
	 Graffiti Removal; PP Peter Lefmann, PP Peter Lewis
	 Liaison with Willoughby City Council; Bruce Carfrae
	 Clean Up Australia; PP Peter Lewis  

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Director; PP Peter Timmermann 

MEMBERSHIP - Director;  PDG Greg Muldoon

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Director;  PP Michael MacQuillan

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

               Director; PP Nick Dorsch;  Elizabeth Huh, PP Peter Kindred
	 Sustainable Communities in Sri Lanka; PP Peter Kindred
	 Golden Needle Project; Ian Garrard, PP Peter Kindred, PP Nick Dorsch

VOCATIONAL SERVICE  	

	 Director: PP Peggy Yu; PP Brian Townsend, Avis Manoukian

YOUTH SERVICE	

	 Director: PP Richard Green;
	 Bob Mugden School Speaking/Essay Competition; PP Richard Green
	 Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Musical Scholarship; PP Noel Cislowski
	 Phil Dunbar

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

              Ian Garrard, Wayne Kearns, Sue Ward 

FUNDRAISING

	 Bunnings BBQ’s; PP Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley

COMMITTEES AND ACTIVITIES POSITIONS
2022-2023

20
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WELFARE OFFICER 							     
                    Diana Wilkinson.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

                    Sue Ward, PP Peter McKeown, Allan Farrar

ATTENDANCE OFFICERS 

                     PP John Hartley, Avis Manoukian.
		     RSVP ; PP David Williams

BULLETIN EDITORS

                     PP Ross Symons, PDG Greg Muldoon, 
	

RISK MANAGEMENT and INSURANCE 

                   Allan Farrar

WEBSITE, CLUBRUNNER and COMMUNICATIONS 
 		
		  PP Michael MacQuillan, PP David Williams

SPECIFIC POSITIONS AND ROLES.

WORKING WITH CHILD	 PP Peter Lefmann

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE	 PP Ian Robertson, PP David Williams

TREE OF JOY	 PP Peter Timmermann, Bruce Carfrae
		  Lloyd Lucas (Hon.)

DANCE TO THE 9s	 PP Tony Basten

CHATSWOOD STREET FAIR	 Andre Hariman, PP Peter Timmermann, 	
			   PDG Greg Muldoon

SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR	 Andre Hariman

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST BBQ	 PP Peter Lewis, PP John Hartley

PUBLIC OFFICER (SECRETARY)           PP Arthur Marshall
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THE BACK PAGE
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A married couple was invited to a Halloween party. That night, as they were 
getting ready to go out, the wife said she had developed a migraine headache and 
had to stay home. She told her husband to go to the party without her. “Don’t let 
me spoil a good time for you,” she said. After further discussion, the husband put 
his costume on and went to the party. The wife took some aspirin and went to bed.

After sleeping for a while, she woke feeling much better and decided to go to the 
party and surprise her husband. As she was getting ready, she thought to herself, 
“I wonder what my husband really does when I’m not around.” She then got into a 
different costume, so her husband wouldn’t recognize her, and went to the party. 
Getting there, she stood off to the side and watched.

There was her husband dancing with one girl after another and getting very 
physical with them. She decided to see just how far he would go. She went up 
to him and started dancing with him, got very close and whispered that they 
should go outside. Going to one of the cars, they made love. Prior to the midnight 
unmasking, she left and went home to wait for her husband to return so she could 
confront him.

He arrived home about 1:00 a.m. and climbed into bed. She sat up and asked 
“Well, how was the party?” He replied, “It was no fun without you honey.” She 
said, “I don’t believe you. I bet you had lots of fun!” He replied, “Really, Honey. 
When I got to the party, some of the guys and I got bored and we went downstairs 
and played poker all night. But you know, that guy I loaned my costume to had 
one hell of a great time.”

********************************************

THINGS YOU LEARN FROM THE MOVIES
•	 Should you decide to defuse a bomb, don’t worry which wire you cut. You 		
	 will always choose the right one.
•	 If you are pretty, it is possible to become a world expert on nuclear fission at 	
	 the age of 22.
•	 A man will show no pain whilst taking the most ferocious beating, but will 		
	 wince when a nurse tries to clean his wounds.
•	 A detective can only sole a case once he has been suspended from duty.
•	 If you decide to start dancing in the street, everyone you meet will know all 		
	 the steps
•	 Police Departments give their officers personality tests to make sure they 		
	 are deliberately assigned a partner who is their total opposite.
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A PEOPLE-FIRST PHILOSOPHY

UNPARALLELED DINING, HEALTH & WELLBEING
Residents will have access to the restaurant and bistro, gym, hydrotherapy pool, movie cinema, wellness spaces 
and the Himalayas putting course. With our resident’s health and wellbeing a priority at Watermark Residences, 
we are providing free and exclusive exercise classes that are tailored to retirees’ needs, such as Yoga, Tai Chi and 
Aqua Aerobics.

CARE CONCIERGE
Your good health, wellbeing and independence are vital to leading a full and happy life. A Vitalis Concierge will be 
available onsite to residents who wish to address any concerns regarding personal health or home care, no matter 
how big or small.

DAILY COURTESY BUS
Our residents will enjoy access to a courtesy bus for transportation to local destinations including our local vibrant 
shopping areas in Chatswood and Lane Cove Village.

NO ELECTRICITY COSTS
Residents will never receive a power bill for their home. Solar power will generate 100% of the electricity for every 
apartment.

RESIDENTS KEEP 100% OF CAPITAL GAIN & FIXED FEES FOR LIFE
After deducting the deferred management fee, you keep the balance of the capital gain (unlike most other 
retirement operators). Our deferred management fee is one of the lowest in the industry at 25%. All resident 
monthly recurrent charges are fixed for life, providing comfort and security in an uncertain economic landscape.

Residences
128 Beaconsfield Rd
Chatswood NSW 2067

For Appointments, call Nada & Miranda on
1800 520 168

or visit watermarkresidences.com.au

By Pariter and Watermark Living
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COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING

CLARKE
MURPHY

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S



ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21	 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22	 Michael MacQuillan



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST. 	 The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND. 	 High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. 	 The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. 	 The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


